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USSVI Purpose and Creed 
 

To perpetuate the memory of our shipmates who gave their lives in the pursuit of  their duties while serving their country.  

That their dedication, deeds and supreme  sacrifice be a constant source of motivation toward greater accomplishments. 

Pledge loyalty and patriotism to the United States of America and itôs Constitution.  

 

That's our CREED, but it's not who we are.  We are  United States Submarine Sailors!  We were, and are, members of  the 

elite fighting force of the United States Navy.  We are all QUALIFIED IN SUBMARINES.  Included are submariners from 

the very early boats: S, R or earlier; WWII boats; post-war GUPPY boats and FBM and Fast Attack Submariners. 

 

All Qualified in Submarines from E2 to 4 Stars. Retired, short timer, or active duty - it makes no difference. If you are 

Qualified in Submarines we want you in United States Submarine Veterans. Inc. 

Point your browser to http://gertrude-check.org/archives.html  for a color copy with 

more definition than this printed black and white copy! 

http://gertrude-check.org/archives.html
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USS William H. Bates  (SSN 680) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_William_H._Bates_(SSN -680) 

   As we reach the end of the year, there are a couple 

of things to mention.  We have shifted our monthly 

meetings back to Saturday mornings for the winter 

months.  The third weekend of the month we will 

meet at 1000.  There is a possible change of location 

for the February meeting.  We have started making 

plans for a meeting similar to the last two years, 

with a breakfast.  More information will be availa-

ble as the plans come together.   

  This time of year we need to encourage all regular 

members to renew their dues.  For those who might 

be National Life members, it might be easy to slip 

and forget to pay base dues.  This is especially true 

if you are a dual member and belong to more than 

one base. Even though any National member is wel-

come to our meetings, there are some benefits that 

we give to Bremerton Base members only.  If you 

are not sure whether you owe dues or not, contact 

our Base Treasurer and we will get you the infor-

mation. 

  The E-Board has been discussing some different 

ideas and projects, which we will be working on in 

the future.  We hold our E-Board meeting on the 

first Saturday of the month, at 0900.  Any member 

that would like to attend the meeting is welcome to.  

Even though the elected officers are the only ones 

who vote at the meeting, all who 

attend are able to give input. 

   It might seem early to bring this 

up, but at the end of 2015 the 

Bremerton Base will be having 

elections for Base Officers.  In ac-

cordance with our Base Bylaws, the current Com-

mander and Vice Commander will have to rotate out 

of their current positions, as this will complete their 

second term.  I encourage all eligible members to 

consider making themselves available to serve.  Feel 

free to contact the current officers and ask about the 

jobs. 

   I would like to wish a safe and happy holiday for 

all of you and your families. I wish 

for you all the best in the New Year. 

I look forward to serving the Base as 

Commander throughout 2015.  

Thank you for giving me this oppor-

tunity to serve the Base.   

 

 

Jim DeMott  

Base Commander                                           

USSVI Bremerton Base 

Bremerton Base Christmas Party Chief of the Boat 

Wayne Peterson has announced the details for the annual Bremerton Base Christmas 

party.  This year the party is being held on Saturday, December 13, 2014, and will be 

at the Bremerton Elks.  Doors open at noon, with a brief Base meeting starting at 

1230.  The meeting will include Holland Club inductions and longevity awards.  Af-

ter the meeting, dinner will be served.  The cost for tickets is $20.00 each, $40.00 

per couple.  After December 1st the cost will go up to $25.00 and $50.00.  Tickets 

can be purchased by sending payment to Wayne Peterson, 3249 Phillips Ave., 

Bremerton, WA 98310.  Payments should be made out to ñUSSVI Bremerton 

Baseò.   

   This event will take the place of our regular monthly meeting in December.  Any members that would like to 

attend the meeting portion are welcome, at no charge.  If there are any questions, feel free to contact Wayne or 

myself.  

 

I look forward to seeing you all there. James DeMott Base Commander USSVI Bremerton Base 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_William_H._Bates_(SSN-680)
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USS  Batfish   (SSN 681) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Batfish_(SSN -681) 

 

        Hello fellow Submariners, 

 

              I hope this edition of the Puget Soundings 

find you doing well. By the time you receive this we 

will be well into the Thanksgiving and Christmas 

holidays. We have had a very busy year, and I think 

we can check the box as it being a successful year. 

We have had an awesome response to many of the 

events we partake in throughout the year, and I want 

to sincerely thank all of our base members who take 

the time to support our mission. 

 

               At this time, we are still looking for a 

chairperson to manage the fireworks stand. This is a 

very important fund raising event for our base. If 

anyone is interested in helping in this effort, please 

contact me or any of the other E-Board members. I 

feel if no one steps up to be the chairperson, we will 

as a base, continue this event. At this time, it is our 

major fundraiser for our scholarship program and we 

have no other option at this time. More to follow. 

 

               I am sure you have all received your 2015 

Subvets calender. This is what I send my family 

members for Christmas, small token, but something 

they do not get to receive back in the Midwest. They 

enjoy the photos and history of 

the submarine force. I want to 

thank all of those members who 

sent back a donation for this en-

deavor. It is responses like this, 

that make me proud to serve this 

base, and be a part of ñThe Brother's of the Phinò. 

 

               I attended the 50th reunion in San Francisco 

and I met many good people. I feel our U.S.S.V.I., is 

headed in the right direction. We have some good 

leadership and I think we will do well and continue 

to be a successful Veterans organization. 

 

                 Well that is all for now, I hope you all 

have an awesome holiday season, and please be safe. 

I look forward to seeing you all at future events. If 

there is anything I can assist you with, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. It is an honor to serve as your 

Vice Commander. 

 

 

Steve Corcoran 

Base Vice Commander                                           

USSVI Bremerton Base 

òAir in the banks, shit in the tanks, ready to submerge below... sound the diving alarm!ó ð An abbreviated, unauthorized, yet 

humorous way to report the submarine is ready to dive.  

John D. ñBudò Hawk Post 109 Silverdale, WA 
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionPost109SilverdaleWa  

 

Monthly meetingð7:00 pm on the 3rd Monday of each month at All Star Lanes in 

Silverdale. Questions? Send an email to drpittman@wavecable.com  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Batfish_(SSN-681)
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionPost109SilverdaleWa
mailto:drpittman@wavecable.com
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Go to page 8  to continue  

USS  Tunny  (SSN 682) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Tunny_(SSN -682) 

 

Dennis Wendt 
Larry Kramer 

Charles Deer 

Don Floyd 
Fred Borgmann 

Gregory Finke 

Gregory Lee 
John Norris 

Mike (Willie) Williamson 

Paul Middents 
William Mulvenna 

Hank Hollis 
Stephen May 

 

Fred Borgmann 
Denny Urffer 

(In Memory of Greg Fessler) 

C T Benefiel 
Ken Abernathy 

Lloyd Willette 

Michael Sinnett 
Milo Vandecar 

Ralph Harris 

Robert Walker 
Burton Tharp 

Dan Simmons 
Richard Lchywek 

Shorty Garoutte 

Steve Slaton 

John Hansford 

 

Steve Corcoran 
Ralph Harris 

John Norris 

Lynne Ryan 

 

Tommy Robinson 
(In memory of Ray Franks) 

James Henry III 

 Nautilus Alumni Assoc 
(In Memory of Greg Fessler) 

Don Bassler 

(In Memory of Greg  Fessler) 
Lynne Ryan 

(In Memory of Greg Fessler) 

Al Thurlow 
Angus McColl 

Bruce Pierson 
Richard Chwaszczewski 

Steve Corcoran 

Wayne Sieckowski 

Will Longman 

David Niemy 

George Schaefer   
Lee Romero 

 

Tom Reed 
Gerry Drumm 

Paul Christofferson (3) 

Bud Atkins 
Wayne Sieckowski 

Bill Ridley 

Edward Aossey 
(In Memory of Greg Fessler) 

James Van Doren 

Dennis Nardone 
Bud Atkins 

Harry Starr 
Stan Marks 

William Rossiter 

William Ruth 

D&D Bassler 

$1 - $19.99 $20.00 - $29.99 $30.00 - $49.99 $50.00 - $99.00 $100.00 + 

Rig for Dive Periscope Depth Battle Stations Deep Submergence Unit Citation 

Bremerton Base Boosters ð 2014  

http://gertrude-check.org/boosters.htm 
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            From the Editor  

 

Look at the top of odd numbered pages for some of your ñfavoriteò old Navy terms.  

The template for ñTell Us Your Storyò is on page 15 of this issueðsend me an email and I 

will send you a WORD template so you can ñtypeò your input. I am more than happy to 

edit/revise and work with you to produce your story for an upcoming issue of the Puget 

Soundings. The digital copy includes E-Board minutes, and photos from various base activities and Soup 

Downs. Volume 19 Issue 1 (Jan-Feb-Mar 2015) will be published in January 2015 to coincide with other 

publicationsðthe due date for input is Jan 3, 2015. 

Dave Pittman drpittman@wavecable.com 

Stay in the Loop  

 

5 The Gertrude Check (Bremerton Base website) - current information on base activities, members,  on-

line news, and calendar http://gertrude-check.org/  

5 Bremerton Base Facebook                                                                                                               

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bremerton-Base-USSVI/295687423906027 

5 USSVI website  https://www.ussvi.org/home.asp 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Tunny_(SSN-682)
http://gertrude-check.org/boosters.htm
mailto:drpittman@wavecable.com
http://gertrude-check.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bremerton-Base-USSVI/295687423906027
https://www.ussvi.org/home.asp
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USS Parche (SSN 683) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Parche_(SSN -683) 

http://gertrude-check.org/baseofficials.html 

 Commander      

Jim DeMott 

360-895-0547 
jedemott@hotmail.com  

  Holland Club  

Chairman 

Dick Litscher 

360-373-1838 
nolitch@comcast.net 

 

 Vice Commander 

Steve Corcoran 

360-471-2704  
stephenjcorcoran@ gmail.com  

  Bonefish Manager  

NWCPOA Rep   

Sam Swenson 

360-275-3638           
sswenson@ tscnet.com    

 

 Past Commander 

David Niemy 

360-692-5122 
ssbnswo@aol.com 

  Fireworks Chairman 

Mike Friend 

360-308-0594 
mfriendz28@hotmail.com 

 

 Chief of the Boat 

Wayne Peterson 

360-265-0266 
bronc4life@yahoo.com 

  Scholarship Chairman 

John Gardner 
360-692-8994 

Jgardner@ donobi.com 

 

 Secretary 

Wayne Sieckowski 

360-362-2064 
wsieckowski@gmail,com 

  Base Webmaster 

Don ñRedò Bassler 

360-602-0250 
up-scope@wavecable.com 

 

 Treasurer                    

Membership Chairman 

Dennis Nardone 

360-830-5843 
dnardone@wavecable.com 

  FaceBook 

Dale McVey 

360-981-1167 
dale.mcvey@gmail.com 

 

 Chaplain 

Fred Borgmann 

360-337-2978 
office@ussvi.org 

  Historian 

Bob Paul 

360-692-0165 
bobpaul98312@hotmail.com 

 

 Storekeeper 

Ralph  W. Harris 

360-876-0830 
rwharris@wavecable.com 

  Western District 4    

Commander 

Al Durkee 

360-569-0507 
durkeeal@ earthlink.net 
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òAll I need is a family gram and a diet coke and I am happy to be underwayó ð Usually said by a salty old submariner to a  

non-qual to indicate how dedicated they are.  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Parche_(SSN-683)
http://gertrude-check.org/baseofficials.html
mailto:sswenson@tscnet.com
mailto:durkeeal@earthlink.net
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USS  Cavalla (SSN 684) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Cavalla_(SSN -684) 
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Ship in the Spotlight 

USS Flier (SS 250) 
 

Commander Submarine Force 

U.S. Pacific Fleet 

Public Affairs Office 1430 Mor-

ton St., Bldg. 619 

Pearl Harbor, Hawaii  96860-

4664 

 

 

 

http://www.ussflier.com/release.htm 

 

RELEASE #10ï 008  Feb. 01, 2010 

  

Navy confirms sunken sub in Balabac Strait is USS Flier 

From Commander, Submarine Force, U.S. Pacific Fleet Pub-

lic Affairs 

(PEARL HARBOR, Hawaii)  ï Commander, Submarine 

Forces Pacific Fleet (COMSUBPAC), Rear Adm. Douglas 

McAneny announced today that a sunken vessel located in the 

Balabac Strait area of the Philippines is in fact the World War 

II submarine USS Flier (SS 250). 

            ñI am honored to announce that, with video evidence 

and information provided by a team from YAP Films and as-

sistance from the Naval History and Heritage Command, USS 

Flier has been located,ò said McAneny.  ñWe hope this an-

nouncement will provide some closure to the families of the 

78 crewmen lost when Flier struck a mine in 1944.ò 

            USS Flier, a 1525-ton Gato class submarine built at 

Groton, Connecticut, was commissioned in mid-October 

1943. She departed from Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, for her first 

war patrol in January 1944.  While entering the harbor at Mid-

way Island during a storm, she went aground and was serious-

ly damaged. 

The damaged submarine was towed back to Pearl Harbor and 

finally reached the Mare Island Navy Yard, California, where 

she was repaired.  Flier made another start on her first war 

patrol in May 1944, heading from Pearl Harbor to the waters 

off Luzon. While en route on 4 June she attacked and sank the 

transport Hakusan Maru. On June 13, she attacked a Japanese 

convoy off Subic Bay, receiving a depth charging in return, 

and on June 22-23, hit another convoy off Mindoro, apparent-

ly damaging one or more ships. 

In early August 1944 Flier left Fremantle, Australia, for her 

second war patrol. On 13 August, while transiting shallow 

water to enter the South China Sea, she struck a mine and 

quickly sank. Fourteen of 86 crewmen escaped, but only eight 

survived the subsequent long swim to reach shore. After mak-

ing their way by raft to Palawan and being protected by local 

people and a group of guerrillas, at the end of the month they 

were evacuated by the submarine USS Redfin (SS-272). 

The last surviving crew member of Flier, Ens. Al Jacobson, 

never gave up the search for his lost shipmates.  Sadly, Jacob-

son passed away in 2008, but his family was determined to 

continue the search.  The family provided notes and research 

to the production company YAP Films, which investigates 

nautical mysteries, and Jacobsonôs son Steve and grandson 

Nelson participated in the search. 

ñAfter my father retired in 1990, he became very active in the 

quest to understand more of what happened,ò said Steve Ja-

cobson.  ñHe put together as much information as he could 

from naval records of the investigation and put together charts 

of where he believed Flier was.  We provided YAP Films with 

everything my father had collected.ò   

In the spring of 2009, with the aid of the Jacobson family, the 

team from YAP Films located wreckage of a submarine in the 

area that USS Flier was lost.  Father and son divers Mike and 

Warren Fletcher of the television show ñDive Detectivesò 

captured the first views of the sunken submarine in more than 

64 years.  YAP Films provided the Naval History and Herit-

age Command with footage taken in the Balabac Strait to aid 

in the identification. [See USS Flier p. 7] 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Cavalla_(SSN-684)
http://www.ussflier.com/release.htm

